Faringdon Tennis Club A.G.M. 2017

Friday 22 September, 7-8pm.

Present: 17 members:

Sjoerd Vogt, Susanna Hunt, Mark, Tess, Guy Mobey, Alan Elbourn, Juliane Spiers, Anne Sawyer, Kate Haysman, Sam Bannister, Steve Perry, Dave and Caroline Weston, Adrian Noke, Steve and Joyce Wright, Dave and Sheelagh Lugg, Andy Hayter, Rogers, Jess and Anthony Longjohn.

Apologies:

Judy Scotcher, Tim Strongman, Dave Crawley, Andy Sawyer, Mary Mountford Lister, Dave Curzon.

Minutes:

The Minutes of the 2016 AGM had been circulated, taken as read and signed as a correct record.

Financial Statement - Steve Perry:

A financial statement was circulated.

The club is in a very healthy financial situation, due to our high membership. Most clubs don't have a sinking fund, for maintenance of their courts, but we do.

Match Secretary Report:

Summer and Winter Match Secretary: Anne Sawyer
Anne read her report. Please see the website for more details.

Adrian Noke is taking over as Match Secretary, for which the club is very grateful. Anne performed this role for over 10 years. Anne explained that the league now refer to 'Women's Tennis', not 'Ladies'.

Coaching Reports:

Junior Coaching Alan Elbourn's report is on website Adult and Girls Coaching Susanna Hunt's report is on website

Alan explained that he will be away each winter and taking a back seat regarding coaching, but will be organising some children's tournaments. He also said that Rookie Night is the ideal stepping stone for children to play with adults.

Chairman's Report – Mark Mobey:

Mark's report is available on the website.

Mark discussed the additional Men's Team for the winter season, bringing the total to 4 teams. He congratulated Guy Mobey and Jessica and Antony Longjohn for being County Champions in their age group.

He also said that although the Club officers and committee members were happy to continue for another year, that we would encourage new people to join the committee to take on specific roles, to bring new ideas and new blood to the club.

Subscriptions for 2017/18

The subscriptions will remain the same as last year. These represent very good value for money and are some of the lowest in the county. Also floodlights are free too, whereas most clubs charge.

AOB:

Kate Haysman brought 2 new club logos for the members to vote on, and one has now been selected.

Committee Election

The following committee members are all happy to continue for another year:

Sjoerd Vogt

Juliane Spiers

Alan Elbourn

Matt Williams

Steve Pugh

Kate Haysman

Sam Bannister

Appointment of Officers:

All three officers are happy to continue in their roles:

Chairman: Mark Mobey Secretary: Susanna Hunt Treasurer: Steve Perry

Proposer: Kate Haysman Seconder: Steve Wright